Press Statement from Austin Mitchell MP

19.12.05

First meeting with David Miliband and Yvette Cooper
Members of the Council Housing group of MPs met with ODPM ministers David Miliband and Yvette Cooper today.

MPs from the Council Housing group, and minister respectively outlined their positions on funding improvements to council housing, the government’s three current options and funding for the ‘Fourth Option’.

David Miliband and Yvette Cooper, accompanied by advisors Rory O’Donnell (Private Office) and Ann Kirkham (ODPM), met Austin Mitchell MP (chair of the Council Housing Group), and MPs Ken Purchase, Michael Meacher, Frank Dobson, Paul Holmes and Brian Iddon, with the group’s advisors, Eileen Short and Alan Walter from Defend Council Housing.

A frank exchange highlighted disagreement on the amount of money available to council housing, and the constraints imposed by Treasury application of rules governing Public Sector Borrowing Requirements.

Further discussions were agreed, to clarify the financial facts and arguments and to define more closely the areas of agreement and disagreement.

Austin Mitchell MP, chair of the Council Housing Group of MPs, said:

‘I very much welcome this discussion, which opens up a dialogue with ministers about the detail of council housing funding.  The meeting is a positive step forward and shows recognition on the part of Ministers for the very broad support for a change in government policy.

We are very pleased to finally get around the table and seriously engage with ministers on the key arguments we have been putting. The future of council housing cannot be ignored for the sake of 3 million council tenants and their families and all those in need of new council homes. 

The Ministers assured us that their policy is pragmatic and not driven by dogma. This commitment opens up the opportunity to explore ways to find a formula to end the bullying and blackmail and give council tenants a real choice.’

Ends

Note to Editors

Tenants in three authorities last week voted against privatisation of their homes (Edinburgh, West Lancs and Waverley)

The House of Commons Council Housing group of MPs produced a report earlier this year (Support for the ‘Fourth Option’ for council housing’ putting the case for direct investment. See support4councilhousing.org.uk 

The House of Commons Council Housing group of MPs is co-sponsoring a lobby of Parliament and rally at Central Hall Westminster on Wednesday February 8. Other sponsors include Defend Council Housing and the trade unions Amicus, GMB, PCS, T&G, UCATT and UNISON.

